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including teleconference call-in 
numbers and access codes, and 
information on submitting written or 
brief oral comments that is not 
mentioned below. General information 
concerning the Relocation Advisory 
Board can be obtained on the GSA Web 
site: www.gsa.gov/travelpolicy.

Providing Oral or Written Comments 
at Board Meetings: GSA will accept 
written comments of any length, and 
accommodate oral public comments 
whenever possible. Public comments 
may be made at the January 26, or 
February 12, or March 25 meeting. GSA 
expects that public statements presented 
at its meetings will not be repetitive of 
previously submitted oral or written 
statements.

Oral Comments: In general, each 
individual or group requesting an oral 
presentation will be limited to a total 
time of ten minutes (unless otherwise 
indicated). Requests to provide oral 
comments must be in writing (e-mail, 
fax or mail) and received by Mr. 
O’Grady no later than noon eastern time 
five business days prior to the meeting 
in order to reserve time on the meeting 
agenda. Speakers should bring at least 
75 copies of their comments and 
presentation slides for distribution to 
the Board and the public at the meeting.

Written Comments: Although the GSA 
accepts written comments until the date 
of the meeting, Mr. O’Grady should 
receive written comments no later than 
noon eastern time five business days 
prior to the meeting so that the 
comments may be provided to the Board 
for their consideration prior to the 
meeting. Comments should be provided 
to Mr. O’Grady at the previously noted 
address, as follows: one hard copy with 
original signature, and one electronic 
copy via e-mail in a Word, WordPerfect, 
or Adobe Acrobat PDF file. Those 
providing written comments are also 
asked to bring 75 copies of the 
comments to the meeting.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice is published in accordance with 
the provisions of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (Pub. L. 92–463), and 
advises of the public meetings for the 
GSA Governmentwide Relocation 
Advisory Board. The Administrator of 
General Services has determined that 
the establishment of the Board is 
necessary and in the public interest.

Meeting Access: Individuals requiring 
special accommodation at this meeting, 
including wheelchair access to the 
conference rooms, should contact the 
DFO at the phone number or e-mail 
address noted above at least 10 days 
prior to the meeting so that appropriate 
arrangements can be made.

Dated: December 14, 2005.
Becky Rhodes,
Deputy Associate Administrator.
[FR Doc. 04–27828 Filed 12–20–04; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6820–14–S

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Meeting of the Advisory Committee on 
Blood Safety and Availability

AGENCY: Department of Health and 
Human Services, Office of the Secretary.
ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: The Advisory Committee on 
Blood Safety and Availability will meet 
to review progress and solicit additional 
comments from the Committee 
regarding numerous recommendations 
made over the past year. Specifically, 
the Committee will hear updates and 
discuss previous recommendations on 
Transfusion Related Acute Lung Injury 
(TRALI) and access to treatment for 
individuals with rare blood disorders. 
The Committee will also review the 
progress made by the AABB (formerly 
known as the American Association of 
Blood Banks) Task Force on Bacterial 
Contamination to identify potential 
studies to standardize, validate, and 
determine the predictive value of 
bacterial testing with the intent to 
extend the dating of platelet products 
from five to seven days and the possible 
pre-storage pooling of whole blood 
derived platelets. Centers for Medicare 
and Medicaid Services (CMS) 
reimbursement issues related to blood 
and blood products, including plasma-
derived therapeutics and their 
recombinant analogs will be reviewed. 
In addition, the Committee will be 
asked to discuss/comment on strategies 
for addressing infectious agents (known 
or emerging) that potentially could 
affect the blood supply.
DATES: The meeting will take place 
Tuesday, January 25, 2005 and 
Wednesday, January 26, 2005 from 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m. The meeting will be open 
to the public after 9 a.m. on the first 
day.

ADDRESSES: Bethesda North Marriott 
Hotel and Conference Center, 5701 
Marinelli Road, North Bethesda, 
Maryland 20852 (301–984–0004). Please 
note that this is a change in location 
from the previous two meetings.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jerry 
A. Holmberg, Ph.D., Executive 
Secretary, Advisory Committee on 
Blood Safety and Availability, Office of 
Public Health and Science, Department 
of Health and Human Services, 1101 

Wootton Parkway, Room 250, Rockville, 
MD 20852 (301) 443–4741, FAX (301) 
443–4788, e-mail 
jholmberg@osophs.dhhs.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Public 
comment will be solicited at the 
meeting and will be limited to five 
minutes per speaker. Anyone planning 
to comment is encouraged to contact the 
Executive Secretary at his/her earliest 
convenience. Those who wish to have 
printed material distributed to Advisory 
Committee members should submit 
thirty (30) copies to the Executive 
Secretary prior to close of business 
January 21, 2005. Likewise, those who 
wish to utilize electronic data projection 
to the Committee must submit their 
materials to the Executive Secretary 
prior to close of business January 21, 
2005.

Dated: December 16, 2004. 
Jerry A. Holmberg, 
Executive Secretary, Advisory Committee on 
Blood Safety and Availability.
[FR Doc. 04–27870 Filed 12–20–04; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4150–28–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Health Resources and Services 
Administration 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Submission for OMB 
Review; Comment Request 

Periodically, the Health Resources 
and Services Administration (HRSA) 
publishes abstracts of information 
collection requests under review by the 
Office of Management and Budget, in 
compliance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35). To request a copy of the 
clearance requests submitted to OMB for 
review, call the HRSA Reports 
Clearance Office on (301) 443–1129. 

The following request has been 
submitted to the Office of Management 
and Budget for review under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995: 

Project: Evaluation of the Health Care 
for the Homeless Respite Pilot Initiative 
(OMB No. 0915–0269)—Extension 

The Bureau of Primary Health Care 
(BPHC), Health Resources and Services 
Administration is conducting an 
extension of an evaluation of the Health 
Care for the Homeless (HCH) Respite 
Pilot Initiative. Data are being collected 
from the ten HCH grantees participating 
in the Pilot Initiative. The National 
Health Care for the Homeless Council is 
conducting the evaluation through a 
cooperative agreement with the BPHC. 
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The evaluation focuses on assessing the 
effect of respite services on the health of 
homeless people as well as examining 
any differences in outcomes based on 

client or program characteristics. The 
evaluation is being conducted 
throughout the project period of Pilot 
Initiative. 

The estimated response burden is as 
follows:

Type of
respondent 

Number of re-
spondents 

Response per
respondent 

Total re-
sponses 

Hours per
response 

Total hour bur-
den 

HCH Grantees ............................................................... 10 200 2,000 0.25 500
Program data ................................................................. 10 1 10 .5 5

Total ........................................................................ 10 ........................ 2010 .............................. 505

Written comments and 
recommendations concerning the 
proposed information collection should 
be sent within 30 days of this notice to: 
Desk Officer, Health Resources and 
Services Administration, Human 
Resources and Housing Branch, Office 
of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503.

Dated: December 15, 2004. 
Steven A. Pelovitz, 
Associate Administrator, Office of 
Administration and Financial Management.
[FR Doc. 04–27869 Filed 12–20–04; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4165–15–P

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[USCG–2004–19421] 

Collection of Information Under 
Review by Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB): OMB Control Numbers: 
1625–0106

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS.
ACTION: Request for comments.

SUMMARY: In compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, this 
request for comments announces that 
the Coast Guard has forwarded one 
Information Collection Report (ICR)—
1625–0106, Unauthorized entry into 
Cuban territorial waters formerly, 
‘‘Unauthorized departure of U.S. vessels 
and entry into Cuban territorial 
waters’’), 33 CFR part 107—abstracted 
below, to the Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs (OIRA) of the Office 
of Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and comment. Our ICR describes 
the information we seek to collect from 
the public. Review and comment by 
OIRA ensures that we impose only 
paperwork burdens commensurate with 
our performance of duties.
DATES: Comments must reach the Coast 
Guard on or before January 20, 2005.
ADDRESSES: To make sure that your 
comments and related material do not 

enter the docket [USCG–2004–19421] 
more than once, please submit them by 
only one of the following means: 

(1)(a) By mail to the Docket 
Management Facility, U.S. Department 
of Transportation (DOT), room PL–401, 
400 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, 
DC 20590–0001. (b) By mail to OIRA, 
725 17th St, NW., Washington, DC 
20503, to the attention of the Desk 
Officer for the Coast Guard. 

(2)(a) By delivery to room PL–401 at 
the address given in paragraph (1)(a) 
above, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, except Federal 
holidays. The telephone number is (202) 
366–9329. (b) By delivery to OIRA, at 
the address given in paragraph (1)(b) 
above, to the attention of the Desk 
Officer for the Coast Guard. 

(3) By fax to (a) the Facility at (202) 
493–2298 and (b) OIRA at (202) 395–
6566, or e-mail to OIRA at oira-
docket@omb.eop.gov attention: Desk 
Officer for the Coast Guard. 

(4)(a) Electronically through the Web 
Site for the Docket Management System 
at http://dms.dot.gov. (b) OIRA does not 
have a Web site on which you can post 
your comments. 

The Docket Management Facility 
maintains the public docket for this 
notice. Comments and material received 
from the public, as well as documents 
mentioned in this notice as being 
available in the docket, will become part 
of this docket and will be available for 
inspection or copying at room PL–401 
on the Plaza level of the Nassif Building, 
400 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, 
DC, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday 
through Friday, except Federal holidays. 
You may also find this docket on the 
Internet at http://dms.dot.gov.

Copies of the complete ICR are 
available through this docket on the 
Internet at http://dms.dot.gov, and also 
from Commandant (CG–611), U.S. Coast 
Guard Headquarters, room 6106 (Attn: 
Ms. Barbara Davis), 2100 Second Street, 
SW., Washington, DC 20593–0001. The 
telephone number is (202) 267–2326.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ms. 
Barbara Davis, Office of Information 
Management, (202) 267–2326, for 

questions on these documents; or Ms. 
Andrea M. Jenkins, Program Manager, 
Docket Operations, (202) 366–0271, for 
questions on the docket.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Public 
participation and request for comments: 
We encourage you to participate in this 
request for comments by submitting 
comments and related materials. We 
will post all comments received, 
without change, to http://dms.dot.gov, 
and they will include any personal 
information you have provided. We 
have an agreement with DOT to use 
their Docket Management Facility. 
Please see the paragraph on DOT’s 
‘‘Privacy Act Policy’’ below. 

Submitting comments: If you submit a 
comment, please include your name and 
address, identify the docket number for 
this request for comment [USCG–2004–
19421], indicate the specific section of 
this document or the ICR to which each 
comment applies, and give the reason 
for each comment. You may submit 
your comments and material by 
electronic means, mail, fax, or delivery 
to the Docket Management Facility at 
the address under ADDRESSES, but 
please submit them by only one means. 
If you submit them by mail or delivery, 
submit them in an unbound format, no 
larger than 81⁄2 by 11 inches, suitable for 
copying and electronic filing. If you 
submit them by mail and would like to 
know that they reached the Facility, 
please enclose a stamped, self-addressed 
postcard or envelope.

We will consider all comments and 
material received during the comment 
period. We may change the documents 
supporting this collection of 
information or even the underlying 
requirements in view of them. 

Viewing comments and documents: 
To view comments, as well as 
documents mentioned in this notice as 
being available in the docket, go to 
http://dms.dot.gov at any time and 
conduct a simple search using the 
docket number. You may also visit the 
Docket Management Facility in room 
PL–401 on the Plaza level of the Nassif 
Building, 400 Seventh Street, SW., 
Washington, DC, between 9 a.m. and 5 
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